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LEDBURY TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of an Extraordinary Meeting

of Ledbury Town Council

held on Thursday 12th June 2014
PRESENT:
Councillors:
R Barnes – Chairman

 

A Bradford 

D Durham


M Eager

C Jupp
C Ridler

P Winter
R Yeoman
IN ATTENDANCE: 
Mrs Karen Mitchell
Clerk to the Council
2 Members of the public; 1 Member of the press

C.18 - 06.14
APOLOGIES 

Apologies were received and accepted for Councillors P Bettington,                A Conway, A Crowe, K Francis, R Hadley, E Harvey, J Roberts, M Roberts, 

C Stallard Daniels and T Widdows.

C.19 - 06.14
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest made at this point in the meeting. 
C.20 - 06.14
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION



No members of the public wished to speak.

C.21 - 06.14
CORE STRATEGY 2011-2031


Pre-Submission Final Consultation 
The Chairman explained that the meeting had been called to discuss how the Town Council wished to respond to the above consultation.
He advised that the consultation, which runs from  22nd May to 3rd July  2014, relates to the plan’s ‘soundness’ and whether it has met the legal requirements of the plan process. Should the Town Council wish to comment on the plan’s content, then its response should relate to whether the plan has been positively prepared, and, is justiﬁed, effective and consistent with national policy.
The Chairman advised that the Planning Consultants working on the Neighbourhood Plan would be willing to prepare a response on behalf of the Town Council, within a maximum budget of £1,600. 
Following discussion, there was a general consensus amongst Councillors that professional help was required in order to prepare a robust response that would also entitle the Town Council to appear at the examination stage if so required.
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RESOLVED:
That Foxley Tagg be engaged to prepare the Town Council’s response to the Core Strategy Pre-Submission Consultation. 
VOTING:
Unanimous
Members of the Local Development Framework Working Party will be invited to meet with the consultants to identify and discuss areas which need to be addressed. 

Cllr Jupp raised his concerns about the consultation response form and felt that it would be likely to deter members of the public from responding. The Chairman concurred, advising that he had received a letter from a member of the public asking if the Town Council would be issuing guidance on how the form should be completed. 

Following discussion, it was
RESOLVED: 
That a letter be sent to Bill Wiggin MP regarding the Town Council’s concerns over the consultation and to request that he seek a government view on the issue.  

That the letter be copied to the Chief Executive of Herefordshire Council, Ledbury ward members and the member towns of the Herefordshire Market Towns Forum.

VOTING:
Unanimous

There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.55pm
Chairman ....................................................
Date ......................................
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